xx May 19th, 1949

7 Mr. George 3. Messersmith
"/ Mexican Light & Power Company

Dear George,

Thank you very much for your two exceedingly interesting
and informative letters of May lith on the Argentine and on the
Spanish affairs, and your handwritten note of the lith,

With regard to the Argentine, the most recent news we have
had from Orosens indicates a little slowing up on the expoopristic
pressure, but this may not mean wich., You will be interested to
know that vesterdsy I saw jir. Jaspar, the Belgian inister to the
Argentine, who is here on a visit, I ssked whether & diplomatie
démarche by the Felgian government regarding Rosarie, whieh is
the most pressing affair st the moment, would bLe desirable and
helpful. He replied in the negative, saying that the Argentine
government would resent this as sn interference in their internal
affairs, They would take the attitude that rates, uationsligae-
tion,etec. are strietly &ﬂelr own business. On the other hand, he
said the efforts of all “the Ambassadors and all of the Ministers
combined in Buenos Aires im this comnection are not as effective
as the efforts of Brosens himgself, whose standing and influence
are very great, This is, of course, very reassuring, and we
hope that these efforts will be adequate to the formidable task
with whiech Brosens is faced,

In view of the circumstances in Duenos Adres, it will not be
possible for Brosens to come up to New Yerk at the present time,
He is the best judge as to whether he can get away, and I do not




want %o wge his againgt his own best judgment, iirs, Brosens, whe
has been here for some weeks, is returning toc Huenes ilres. She
was here besause of the illness of her father, who died recently.

I am fully aware of the many aspects which wmust be considered
in pespect to a trip by you to Buencs Alres: MNaturslly, I would
B0t want you to go unless such a trip eould be really useful,

Ve can disecuss it further when I return to the Jtates,

With regard to Spein, you were sutirely correct about there
being no eredits avalleble at this time. I think we have been
doing & service to the itote Departuent in keeping them informed
of conditions of whiech they might net otherwise have asdeguste
dats, and we are thereby contributiag $o a reslistiec zpprecistion
by the Departament of the Jpenish situstion. Your talks with the
Department and the UF delegstion were most intoresting snéd useful,

fany thanks again for the magnilicest weork whieh yosu are doing
in these matters, and I shall keep you iaformed as new develope
BeAts QUG .

Very slneerely,

O HEINEMAYN




